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Dear Churches and Praying Friends, 

 

We trust this letter finds you well. Your faithful support continues to sustain our min-

istry, and we're excited to share how God is working in Cartagena. 

 

Ministry Growth 

We recently celebrated our 18-month anniversary of services in Cartagena! Our 

attendance remains steady with a blend of local Spaniards and believers from Central 

and South America. We're particularly encouraged by Javier's spiritual growth - he's 

been faithfully attending for several months now. Watching him grow in his under-

standing of Scripture has been a tremendous blessing. 

 

Facility Improvements 

The Lord continues to enable improvements to our meeting space. Our livestreaming 

services are reaching people we might never meet in person, and we're planning to 

upgrade a few more areas as the Lord allows. These improvements help create a wel-

coming environment for worship and discipleship. 

 

Family Update 

We ask your prayers for my mother-in-law, who has been experiencing heart prob-

lems and has surgery scheduled for May. This comes just months after my father-in-

law's passing in December. Your continued prayers for my wife and her family during 

this difficult season are deeply appreciated. 

 

Your partnership in prayer and financial support enables us to continue reaching Car-

tagena with the Gospel. We're grateful for your faithfulness to the Great Commission 

through your support of our work. 

 

"Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye stedfast, unmoveable, 
always abounding in the work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye 

know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord."  
- 1 Corinthians 15:58  


